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Chairman’s Christmas Message

Dear All

              

Just a quick note from Terry and I to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and every good wish for 2015.

Let’s hope we will have a good camping season again as 2014 has been fabulous and thanks again to all of you for your support on and off the camping field.  For those who may not have had such a great 2014 may next year be better.

Wishing you all health and happiness.

Wendy
Dartford Crossing

If any of you need to use the Dartford Crossing in the near future, as from late November 2014 you will no longer be able to pay at the toll booth as they are being discontinued.  A new system will be put in place.  To find out more about this you will need to register at gov.uk/highways/Dartford for the latest updates.
Rally Books

Each year, at some point, the secretary is asked by members for another rally book as they have mislaid theirs.  The committee has therefore decided that if a book is lost members should be asked to pay the sum of £5.00 for a replacement.  This will help to cover the cost of printing.

Telephone Numbers, Mobile Numbers and E-mail addresses

If any member changes their telephone or mobile number or e- mail address please could they inform the secretary in order to keep the records up-to-date.
Rally Report:  Bedale


Report by:  Jean 
21 May - 5 June 2014


No of Vans:  16
Rally Officer:  Myra & Gerry

Weather: Fair to good occasional shower

On Wednesday 21st May Drummer and I set forth for the A1 and the North for a nine week foray. Choosing to do our journey in hundred mile chunks we pulled in at Cromwell, just north of Newark for our first night. A disturbed night thanks to Drummer who having turned his nose up at his dinner decided in the middle of the night that in the absence of a better offering he had best eat what was there, followed by a long slurpy drink and then the rain started. 
By nine in the morning we were ready to set off again, as were Clive and Yvonne who we had met on the site, and once more we headed north. Leaving the A1 we headed through Bedale and out to Crakehall and finally into the drive at Burtree House. Thank goodness for the rally book and the satnav as not one Welton sign was to be seen until we were on the farm. The weather had demolished Gerry’s signs necessitating some rapid repairs. But now the sun was out, and here we were in a rally field next to a small commercial site in the heart of Yorkshire.  
It was a bit showery for the first few days but it did not stop us from getting around. Our first trip was to Leyburn a traditional market town with independent shops and not a chain-store in sight. Free wi-fi across the town, supported by the traders, and free car parking in the high street is ensuring this town is successful with hardly a charity shop to be seen. A word with a friendly local and off we went to The Shawl. Leading from the top of the high street is a walk with glorious views over Wensleydale and Penhill. Why is it called The Shawl, well legend says that Mary Queen of Scots escaped from a castle nearby and was recaptured because she dropped her shawl in this area. The truth is probably not so exciting, but it’s a good story. Onward to Aysgarth and the falls, spectacular after the rain. The following day a number of us took a trip on the Wensleydale railway with a lunch stop at the Bolton Arms at Redmire before the return journey. The line passes right along Wensleydale giving some wonderful views.
Bedale market was a morning out, combining shopping and a town trail that took you to the Leech House on the river bank, and into the church to see the wall paintings. Another day and a trip to Northallerton. Everything you need here including the larger department stores. A few miles further on and you will find Mount Grace Priory that belonged to the Carthusians, the hermit monks. Each one had his own detached house with small garden and toilet, a luxury in medieval times. He could choose to eat with the others or have meals brought to his house, which seems like a pretty good life. 

Three caravan dealers all within a quarter of a mile at Catterick kept us entertained, and my rotary drier purchase is in frequent use and doing a good job.
We were just tidying up after a fish and chip supper on the field when in drove a Welton Galliard. Manufactured around 1976 and purchased by the Wilkinsons some 10years later. Welcome back after a rallying absence of many years! 
 I must just mention the excellent dog walking. A large lake a couple of fields away, but still on our farm, made a great circular walk. When we arrived, there were swans sitting on a nest, and when we left, there were two rather large cygnets following mum around the lake.
A discounted Sunday lunch thanks to the negotiating skills of our rally officer, drives across miles of moorland and through the Dales, visits to castles and interesting towns, brewery and cheese factory trips combined with a rally field with electrics made this a well supported rally. Thank you Myra and Gerry for your hard work, there were a lot of us, 16 in all, and we had a jolly good time. 

Rally Report:  Alnwick Rugby Club


Report by:  Wendy 
5 – 21 June 2014




No of Vans:  15
Rally Officer:  Judith & David


Weather: Fair to good

Assistants:       Lynne & David



     occasional shower

A short trip for those leaving Bedale into Northumberland and the fine town of Alnwick.  The rugby club ground is just outside the town centre close to the swimming pool and a large Sainsburys, the castle and all other shops in a walkable distance.

A surprise awaited us on the site as we were sharing the ground with a Gold Wing and Classic Motorcycle Rallies.  Lots of characters around but all friendly and helpful on the field and in the club bar.  Myra even bagged herself a trip on a Gold Wing wearing a rather smart leather waistcoat.

Judith, David, Lynne & David welcomed us all with tea and cake that evening and told us what was planned and what was around for us to go and see.  It all sounded wonderful and so it turned out to be!
Most of us were out every day exploring as we discovered what a fantastic place Northumberland is.  Castles both derelict and lived in, beautiful views, small towns and villages most having independent shops rather than the usual southern high street stores.  Markets with lots of fresh goods and home produced products and crafts.  We mustn’t forget the beaches long stretches of mostly empty sand and weather which was very kind to us.

Two Sunday lunches were planned with excellent food in a pretty village pub followed by tea and cake back at the site.  The food seemed to be excellent everywhere and reasonable if not cheaper than at home, we sampled breakfast, lunches and dinners not to mention pies!!!

The evenings in Northumberland are long at this time of year barely dark at 11.00 pm, so Judith had arranged some evening entertainment for all of us, unfortunately the weather didn’t fit in with her plans and the boules match and BBQ evenings were rained off.
However, about 14 off us set off for an evening stroll along the beach at Durridge Bay and the dogs all had a wonderful time racing around.  A second walk was planned along the coastal path to Dunstanburgh Castle unfortunately as most of us had been walking around various places during the day and couldn’t face any more walking, only the Rally Officers and Assistants made it.  However, a few of us did this walk later in the week and it was a very scenic walk and having made it to the castle we even managed to look around it as well.
Many of us went on a boat trip to the Farne Islands where we saw the seals sunbathing on the rocks and thousands of nesting sea birds including the very cute Puffins.
Back on the site some of men when not watching the Football World Cup sat in the sun and watched the local cricket matches which were played in the adjoining field.  Most evenings some of us got together for a drink in the bar and to use the free wi-fi to catch up with the rest of the World.

We had a sharing table combined with flag on the last Thursday evening as some people were leaving early.  This worked very well and everyone had a bit of everyone else’s supper!

A final tea and cake on Friday and away we went on the Saturday.  Well not all, as 4 units decided they loved it so much and stayed an extra week!
We saw cricket, racing pigeons released from the field, motorbikes raising money for charity, friendly people, beautiful food, views, castles, beaches, lakes and gardens, altogether s really great place to be.

Thank you to Judith and David for sharing their favourite county with all of us and doing such a good job of running the rally with David and Lynne’s help.

Thank you again and yes I would like to come back!
Rally Report:  Carrog, Llangollen


Report by:  Gerry & Myra 

12 – 27 July 2014




No of Vans:  9
Rally Officer:  Jean




Weather: Absolutely fabulous
Assistants:       Julia & Paul  (and Mary)


 
Everyone present agreed that this was one of the best rallies ever and, the weather was superb.   We had a total of ten vans, nine initially, and then on Thursday of the second week we were joined by Jim and Linda Green from the IOW.
Carrog lies in the Dee valley about seven miles west of Llangollen and the surrounding countryside is spectacular with so much to see and so many places to go.
Myra and I arrived at about 12-30 on Sunday the 13th.  Just in time to unhook, get the legs down, and go for a prearranged lunch and, Clive’s birthday.  After stuffing on lunch we all went back to the site to get down to the serious business celebrating Clive’s birthday with tea and buns.  What a way to start a rally.  It also gave us the opportunity of meeting Paul and Julia’s guest, Mary, Julia’s lovely Mum.  A game Gal. is Mary, she has to be to risk coming caravanning with us lot.  Mary also was anticipating a forthcoming birthday, but, being the gentleman I am, that’s enough of that. (Your secrets safe with me love).
The following day Monday, gave Myra and me the chance to do our day, but it was just a magnanimous gesture co’s we really needed to stay home and put the awning up.  However, everyone else went out to various places, and according to all the stories they told when they got back everyone had a great day.
Having done our duty on Monday, Myra and I set off out the following day, we drove through Snowdonia to Llandudno on what must have been one of the finest days of the year.  That day was full of laughs.  We laughed whilst being attacked by Seagulls intent on pinching our fish and chips.  We laughed like drains whilst watching a ‘Punch and Judy’ show with a crowd of little children, and two other children about the same age as us.  We laughed whilst walking back from the pier shielding our ice creams from the seagulls and watching them get about ten others from people who definitely were not laughing.  Then we drove back through Llanberis and marvelled at the sheer beauty of the entire area. 
Later that same evening seven of us fellas absconded up to the local hostelry for a swift pint (or three).  Amongst our number was Paul Burden, now like everyone else I quite like young Paul, he’s a decent helpful young chap, but that didn’t stop me from chucking a full pint of real ale straight into the poor lads lap !  I have yet to find out what the long term repercussions of that little jape are going to be.  I suspect that I will experience a great deal of pain for many rallies yet to come.
Later in the week Jean and Tony organised a trip on the steam train to Llangollen.  (Being the tight Yorkshire man that I am) Myra and I opted to stay back and look after the shop, (again) but we went to see them off.  It was quite sad really, they were on the train, we were on the platform, the guard blew his whistle and then, to a chorus of ‘We’ll meet again,’ they chuffed away into the east.  It was enough to make a glass eye cry !

There were so many people who went to so many places and came back with stories of wonderful days out it was difficult to keep track of all that happened.  Everybody swapped notes, so the next day you’d go where they had been, and they would go where you had been.  One day a group of us went for a walk over the Pontcysyllte (that takes some sayin’ ) Aqueduct, now, there’s a place to get rid of your demons if one happens to be heights, but it is well worth the experience.

Getting toward the end of the first week we had all been advised by our resident weather man Paul, that at the weekend we were going to have high winds and torrential rain.  So, like all good boy scouts we all put our storm guys out. Blimey! Have you seen the size of Clive’s storm pegs?  I ain’t seen nuffin like that since they tethered “Barrage Balloons” in our school yard in 1943!!  We never did get the wind, but, by the Lord Harry, did we get the torrential rain on the Saturday.  But then, the sun came out on Sunday morning and never went back in again, so once more all was well with the world.

I have no wish to bore everyone by making this sound like a daily log, but, the second Sunday lunch at the local pub was quite interesting insomuch as:-   It seems that the first time we went (the previous Sunday) everyone who had the standard Sunday roast had been overcharged from the agreed price by one pound.  No one noticed this except our ever vigilant rally marshal Jean, who, promptly whispered in the Landladies ear.  Result:-  Not only did we get charged the right price this time, but we also all got a pound each back from last week.  Nice one Jean, Yorkshire is waiting for you!

There was also another excellent example of Ms. Yates vigilance.  As follows:- whilst Jean, and Tony, were out on one of their many expeditions. (Which seem to consist mainly of looking for new sites for us lot). Jean brought back the news that, not far away, they had spotted a Micro Brewery which was selling its wares at two pounds a pint.  (Much improvement on the local hostelry).  The very next day our Terry, Spires that is, hooked his big chill box into the only available electric supply and, a party of worker ants set off on a highly successful expedition to said brewery.  That afternoon, Jean and the girls provided all manner of cheeses and other goodies and we set about putting the brewery’s product to the test.  Ish not ver offen that we’re a bit loud, buh, tha evening wa very pleasant all O’ us sitin in sun togever!!!

The success of that Expedition fostered a pledge between said worker ants that we would have a repeat performance for Terry Spires, forthcoming birthday on the approaching Friday.  So we did, with great success.  Once again, Wendy and the girls provided all the goodies.  (Battenberg cake, washed down with Black Bull @ 5.5% makes an interesting culinary blend) We had a swift chorus of Happy birthday dear Terry.  An’ wonsh more ev’body wash quite Appy, an ad a luverly time.

Then it was Saturday and time to take down the awnings.  My awning has never been folded so neatly since we got it, there was not one puff of breeze, what a change from taking it down in a gale.   Most of us said our fond farewells on Saturday evening as many of us had long tows and planned early starts the following day.
Sunday came and, “Le Grand De’part.” As they say in the Tour De France.  This had been one helluva happy rally. Well done to Jean and her merry band.  It is sad that Kings Lynn had to be cancelled through lack of support, but, roll on September.   

Best wishes to all.  Gerry and Myra. 

	The annual membership of £10.00 is due on 1st January 2015, please join again, we really need to keep the membership of the Welton Owners Club, it is such a friendly Club.  Please return the enclosed form to the Secretary, together with your cheque made payable to ‘Welton Owners Club’.




I would be very grateful to receive any articles, recipes, ditties etc. for the Newsletter.  At present I have no input from anyone and more is needed to make an interesting Newsletter.

Happy Christmas and a Happy Healthy New Year

c.y.gibbs@btinternet.com
Welton Owners Club

Subscription Renewal for the Year 2015
Subscriptions are due on the 1st January for the year 2015
Please complete and return to the Secretary Yvonne Gibbs.

I wish to renew my membership for the year 2015 and enclose a cheque in the sum of £10.00 made payable to the Welton Owners Club.

Signed  ……………………………………..

Address  ……………………………………………….

………………………………………………………….

E-mail address  ………………………………………

Tel No  ……………………………  Mobile No  ……………………….

Are you prepared to run a rally, full support will be given if you wish to

give it a try.








YES/NO

NEWSLETTER
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